
  

  

 

 

An Equal Opportunity Employer M/F/V/H 

Sent Via Email:  hendershotta@michigan.gov 

December 21, 2017 
File: 16.0062335.30 

Ms. Abigail Hendershott 
Michigan Department of Environmental Quality 
5th Floor – Unit 10 
350 Ottawa Avenue NE  
Grand Rapids, MI  49503 
  
Re: Wolverine Worldwide, Inc. – Rogue River Sampling Area 

Proposed Scope of Work 
 
Dear Ms. Hendershott: 

As requested on December 15, 2017, Rose & Westra, a Division of GZA GeoEnvironmental, 
Inc. (R&W/GZA) is presenting this proposed scope of work (SOW) on behalf of 
Wolverine World Wide, Inc. (Wolverine).  This SOW pertains to the request in the 
December 15 letter to sample wells along the Rogue River.  As you know, we submitted a 
technical evaluation letter on December 11, 2017, and our evaluation of the available data 
and hydrogeological conditions suggests any areas of potential impact from possible PFAS in 
the Rogue River are limited to a few select areas.  We continue to believe the conclusions 
reached in our technical memorandum are accurate but, in the interest of cooperation with 
the MDEQ and other involved agencies, Wolverine agrees to sample the attached 
December 15, DEQ-RRD Rogue River Sampling Area.         

To evaluate the investigation area established by the MDEQ, Wolverine proposes to notify, 
provide alternate (bottled) water (pending results), and sample the residential wells within 
said area.  We anticipate this will be approximately 300 residential wells.  Notifications and 
bottled water deliveries began Tuesday, December 19, 2017.   Notifications in the area 
identified as “Expansion to House Street Sampling Area” on the attachment will be completed 
by December 22, 2017.  Notifications in the area identified as “Tannery Sampling Area” will 
commence on January 2 and are expected to take 2 to 3 days.    

Sincerely, 
Rose & Westra, a Division of GZA GeoEnvironmental, Inc. 

 
Loretta J. Powers  
Project Manager/Consultant Reviewer 

 
Mark A. Westra  
Associate Principal 

ljp/maw 
c/enc: Mr. Dave Latchana – Wolverine World Wide, Inc. via email David.Latchana@wwwinc.com 

Mr. John V. Byl – Warner Norcross & Judd LLP via email jbyl@wnj.com 
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